
 

Agenda 

PADBID Board Meeting 

January 30th, 2023 

• Call to Order 
• Approval of Agenda 
• Adoption of Minutes 
• Welcome to New Members 
• Resignation of Board Member 
• Vacancy 
• Mini – Façade Grant – Addition of Cameras 
• Downtown Beautification 
• Financial General Ledger 2022 COPA 
• Budget of Street Fair - Discussion 
• Renewal of Capstone Community Marketing 
• Strategic Plan Review 2023 - 2026 
• Annual Meeting Date 
• Executive Director Report 

 



 

Agenda 

Addition of Exterior Cameras to  

Mini-Façade Grant 

January 30th, 2023 

 

It is my recommendation to add to the criteria of the Mini – Façade Grant 
application the ability for businesses to purchase interior and/or exterior cameras 
for safety and security.   

There will be an inspection of said camera(s) to ensure that the application 
process is being followed and that appropriate signage is visible and following the 
criteria of public videoing. 

 

Rhonda Trusty 

Executive Director 



 

Agenda 

Beautification Project 

January 30th, 2023 

It is my intention to work with the City of Prince Albert’s Community Resource Department to 
help beautify our Downtown with flowers and vegetables. 

I have reached out to the St. Mary High School horticulture teacher, Deanna Barrett, to partner 
on starting seeds of flowers & vegetables for our downtown planters. 

Initially I had contacted the businesses along Central Avenue asking for their support in 
ensuring that if planters were placed in front of their business that they would water/weed the 
planters.   

Unfortunately, at this point, the City of Prince Albert does not have enough of the planters that 
we were hoping for.  When canvassing the business community, the “Adopt – A – Planter” 
response was positive, but I will need to scale my immediate expectations and work with what 
the City will be providing. 

A “Maintenance Agreement” will need to be signed regarding the responsibilities of 
maintenance but I am excited and encouraged by the response of our business community. If 
the project proves to be successful and is supported by the business community the city is 
willing to consider purchasing future additional planters for the Downtown. 

The students of the horticulture program will assist with planting and I may put out a 
community call out for volunteers – either to help with planting and/or supply seeds for direct 
grow.  Any vegetables that are grown will be donated to Moose Lodge, Food Bank, Salvation 
Army, PAGC. I feel this is important as food security is an important issue in our City. 

It is my hope to encourage a partnership with PAGC regarding this beautification program and 
that is in early stages of development. 

Kind regards, 

Rhonda Trusty, Executive Director 





















January 10, 2023 

Brent MacDonald, Chairperson 
Prince Albert Downtown Business Improvement District (PADBID) 

We, Capstone Community Marketing, are proposing the following with respect to 
the position of Executive Director with the Prince Albert Business Improvement 
District: 

• A one-year contract, reviewed yearly, at the agreed upon amount of
$50,000.00 a year plus applicable taxes.

• Capstone Community Marketing will invoice monthly (prorated).
• The Board can terminate with one month’s notice and Capstone

Community Marketing may end the contract with one month’s notice.
• Start date of January 01, 2023 and proposing four (4) weeks vacation with

mutually agreed dates.
• Agreed upon hours are Monday to Friday – 9:00 – 4:00pm with the

exception of statutory holidays and lunch breaks.
• Capstone Community Marketing recognizes that flexible hours are required

during certain time periods. When working evenings and weekend events,
time-in-lieu will be considered at straight time.

• Capstone will ensure they have a City business license, WCB and Liability
Insurance of $2m.

• Capstone Community Marketing’s partner, Rhonda Trusty, is the primary
contact representing the PABID.

_______________________ 

Perry & Rhonda Trusty  
Capstone Community Marketing 

________________________ 

Brent MacDonald, 
Chairperson PADBID 



  

Agenda   

 Executive Director 

Year End Report, January 30, 2023 

 

I want to thank the Board for your support over the past year. I believe we have 
achieved many successful events and added some new components to downtown 
that will benefit business owners.  
 
In synopsis, here are some highlights: 
 
Street Fair 
Estimates of as high as 18,000 people attended. The weather cooperated to help 
make it a success. We were able to attract vendors from across the province and 
the entertainment was well supported by the public. Many downtown businesses 
took part in the event and some off Central Avenue business took part as well.  
 
Street Fair marketing was focused on the artists and vendors combined with 
general promotion. The marketing was on social media and with local downtown 
partners such as radio and newspaper. Over $7,000 in sponsorship was found 
through downtown business support plus a $5000.00 NLCDC grant using the City 
of Prince Albert’s non-profit number. In-kind came from the Exhibition 
Association and the City of Prince Albert.  
 
Santa Clause Parade 
Estimate of attendance is between 6,000 -  8,000 people attend and 40 float 
entrants. Promotion was on social media and through radio, newspaper, and 
television. 



Sidewalk Sales 
Minimal participation from the business community. The highlight was the 
Downtown Bike Derby and it will be repeated this July.   
 
Security Pilot Project 
The project was a success from feedback from the business community. PADBID 
requested $80,000 support from City Council for 6 months service. We were not 
successful in our bid for funding consideration so dollars will come out of 
PADBID’S reserves.  Contract for security services will be for the period of mid-
April until mid-October. Long term funding for this program must come from City 
General Revenue Fund as current format of using PADBID Reserves is not 
sustainable.  
 
Business Incentives 
Council referred this initiative to Craig Guidinger, Director of Planning and 
Development for review but no report has gone to Council with Administration’s 
recommended changes. If City Council approves this Business Incentive program 
for the Downtown, I will be proactive with marketing. This incentive is important 
for the growth of the Downtown and to encourage entrepreneurs to consider our 
reasonable prices when looking at location for their start up. 
 
Advertising/Social Media 
Our advertising dollars for events this year has been broken down into: 
Daily Herald - $850.00 (Street Fair & Santa Parade) 
paNOW - $867.50 (Street Fair & Santa Parade) 
Bell Media - $367.50 (Santa Parade) 
Facebook - $760.00 Boosted ads 
Total:    $2845.00 
 
Our marketing of the Downtown has garnered a total of 772 new likes/followers 
in Facebook and 178 new followers for Instagram. 
Our Santa Parade Map ad on Facebook generated a reach of 31,274 people 
without boosting. Instagram numbers are 370.  
The Grinch Christmas marketing campaign reached 84,408 people with the last 
Grinch post generating over 10, 209 people. 



Facebook is clearly the more effective method of promoting our businesses and 
our events. 
 
I put together 6 Shop Talk videos and 438 posts.  Shop talk ads were a positive 
way to re-introduce our business owners to the public.  Our focus has been on the 
businesses and we will continue to promote the Downtown in this manner. 
 
I recommend that we continue with the current format of boosting during event 
times and special marketing events. 
 
Thank you, 
Rhonda Trusty 
Executive Director  
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